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  IMPORTANT DIARY DATES  
 

 
  

Friday 6th July 
End Term 2 
Dismissal 2:10pm 

Monday 23rd July Start Term 3 

Thursday 26th July Boys’ SAPSASA Soccer 

Monday 30th July – 
Wednesday 1st August 

Life Ed 

Monday 6th August 7pm Governing Council Mtg 

  

 

Last Day Term 2 – Friday 6th July 
Dismissal 2:10pm 

 

First Day Term 3 – Monday 23rd July 
 

 

From the Deputy Principal 
 

 

It takes a village……. 
 

During the last week of term 2, the Community Links 
Committee got together to discuss a couple of events 
that we would like to run later in the year. One was 
around the school’s involvement in this year’s Flicks at 
the Flat, scheduled for October 20th and the other was  
around a City of Onkaparinga Family Initiative Fund that 
will help us to support a couple of family picnic nights in 
late 2018 and early 2019.  We discussed some of the 
ways in which our school community supports each 
other, providing a good example to our children and a 
vital networking system for families.  Our sausage 
sizzle/cake stall was a great example of our parents 
working together to make it a special day for our 
students (and staff!). The more our children see us 
working as a team, the more they will see the need to 
be part of the team…part of the community….part of the 
village! 
 

In a small community like McLaren Flat, it is often the 
school that connects the families and we have some 
awesome volunteers who help or run various initiatives 
around the school. Jo and Angela set up every second 
Friday to sell second-hand uniforms, our Governing 
Council who meet twice a term (on those cold nights), 
our Fundraising team who work tirelessly to raise 
money for the students, our disco parents, our Grounds 
Committee, in-class volunteers etc. etc.  These people 
don’t do this for personal gain, they work to improve the 
school and to teach our children the importance of 
being part of the village. 
 

We currently have a couple of areas that could do with 
some community support. One is Playgroup, which 
ceased this year as there were no community members 
who wanted to run it. This was a great connection, to 
other families and to the school, for families of birth-4 
year olds. The other area that would benefit from a 
parent coordinator is our Literacy Pack collection. 
These packs, containing various fun learning activities, 
are available for families to borrow through our library 
system but need that special ‘village’ member to wheel 
them out and promote their use throughout the parent 
community. If you have a spare morning or afternoon 
that you could devote to these learning packs once a 
week / fortnight / month,  please  come  and  see  me or  
contact  me  through  my  email: 
jo.bell265@schools.sa.edu.au  
 

Have a happy and safe break and enjoy being a part of 
this wonderful village! 
 

Jo Bell 
Deputy Principal 
 

Enjoy a safe well deserved break! Let’s hope the 
winter sun shines upon us. Look forward to Term 3: 

 SAPSASA Soccer 

 Life Education Van visit 

 Kidz Biz –Growth & Development sessions 

 Japanese Taiko performance 

 Book Week 

 Royal Adelaide Show 

 Festival of Music –Choir performance 

 School photos 

 Cricket Clinics 
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Staffing / Leave 
 

 

Mr Grigoris is taking long service leave for the rest of 
the year and while nothing is official at this stage for 
2019 he has indicated that he will not be returning to 
McLaren Flat Primary School. Therefore, I am taking 
this opportunity to publicly acknowledge his outstanding 
career and contribution to, not only McLaren Flat PS 
but, the Department for Education over a period of 
some 38 years. 
During this time Ilia has worked at a variety of schools 
from beginning at Taperoo PS then Ethelton PS to 
country service stints in Whyalla and Port Augusta 
returning to the metropolitan area – Hallett Cove PS, 
Woodcroft PS, Hallett Cove East PS and finally 
McLaren Flat PS. 
Some quick calculations: Ilia would have directly taught 
in his classes approx. 1,140 children, Indirectly 
influenced the educational lives of approx. 12,160 
students, written 2,280 reports and would have past 
pupils now in their late 40s. 
Congratulations Ilia – enjoy your break (more time to 
watch re-runs of Dr.Phil), your future plans and thank 
you for all you have done! 
 

Ms. Lauren Varricchio will be leading the learning in 
room 8 for terms 3 & 4. 
 
We also welcome Ms Nicolene Timmo who will be 
taking on the role of teacher –individual student 
support in terms 3 & 4. 
 
 

 

Attendance Data 
 

 

Regular attendance at school is one of a number of key 
factors relating directly to students’ achievement. Being 
at school, on time, every day, ready to engage in the 
learning community is an important goal for all children. 
 

In 2018 the DECD attendance target is 95%. Our 
challenge now is to continue to meet this target which 
effectively requires students to ensure they have less 
than 10 days absent over the four terms. 
 

Current data from the first half of this year indicates our 
school is operating at 94% attendance. 
 
 
 

 

Pastoral Care Worker 
 

 
I don’t know about you, but in my household we are 
feeling and hearing the end of Term 2 in a big way! 
Tired, cranky kids whose sensitivity has increased and 
ability to bounce back has slowed down – not to 
mention a tired, cranky mum! Tiredness, among other 
factors, has considerable effect on our mental health 
and wellbeing. I find when I’m tired and run-down, my 
diet suffers as does my capacity to get out and move – 
automatically putting me on the back foot for my 
general health and wellbeing. 

Dr Michael Carr-Gregg – whom I referred to earlier this 
term in regards to mental health concerns in young 
people – talks of the fundamental ‘building blocks of 
wellbeing’. Here are his top 4:  

 Sleep. Studies have shown an increase in 

anxiety and depression correlates with lack of 

sleep.  

Kids are increasingly getting less sleep or being 

unable to sleep. If you need some tips for better 

sleep hygiene I have some resources I can 

share. 

 Exercise. 92% of Australian teens are 

sedentary. Initiatives such as the Be Active 

Challenge, playing sport, dance or martial arts, 

going for family bike rides or walks (eg walking 

to school!), jumping on the trampoline etc. all 

contribute to better physical and mental health.  

 Diet. 32% of kids go to school without food. 

Rest, water and food regenerates our brains. 

What we eat can also affect our moods, so 

eating more fresh, unprocessed foods is the 

way to go. Dr Carr-Gregg touts the ultimate 

brain foods as eggs, yoghurt, blueberries and 

walnuts. So try to get more of these into your 

kids!! 

  Positive self-talk. Learning to turn down the 

constant conversations or critics in our heads 

through the use of calming sentences, 

practising gratitude, doing meditation and 

mindfulness.  

These ‘building blocks’ are by no means a cure-all for 
issues surrounding mental health and wellbeing – but 
they are a good place to start. Putting these foundations 
in place can help us think and feel better and in turn, 
enhance our resilience and ability to get on with and 
enjoy life!  
(And please seek professional help if you are 
concerned about your child’s mental health or 
wellbeing.)  
Here is a simple sleep chart for your reference.  
Have a fabulous break! Looking forward to catching up 
on all the holiday news next term. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Karen Prenzler 
Pastoral Care Worker 
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Assessment & Reporting 
 

 
  

As part of the Assessment and Reporting program 
students will bring home a written report tomorrow 
(Friday 6th July). Families are encouraged to read the 
reports together with their children. Discuss how their 
learning is going and what can be done to work in 
partnership for further development.  
 

It is an Australian Government and Dept. for Education 
policy that all students Year 1 to 7 be assigned an A-E 
grade or Word equivalent. 
 

Previous experience tells me that many parents reflect 
on their own schooling when looking at grades and 
therefore are concerned that a Satisfactory (C) grade is 
barely acceptable. This is not the current interpretation, 
a Satisfactory (C) level is ‘Achievement of what is 
expected at that year level’ therefore students working 
at this level are doing what is expected at their age and 
school experience, and we should acknowledge and 
celebrate this. 

 
 

Almond Blossom 2018 
 

 

CALLING ……….. 
McLaren Flat School Community!  

  Keep this date free …..  Sunday 29th July 
  10  10:30am 

Willunga Almond Blossom 

Street Parade 

      Come along and join in!  
 

Patty Payne 

 
 

 

SAPSASA 
 

 

 
 

In week 9 we played SAPSASA Soccer for 
Onkaparinga South. We had three trials and we did 
drills and shooting challenges. At the last trial our 
coach, Alex, told us who got in; Regan, Kate & Elsie! 
We were so excited we were screaming!! We all loved 
playing and the best part was getting to know new 
people and learning new skills. Even though we only 
won one game and drew one we still had loads of fun. 
Elsie, Katelyn & Regan 
 
Well done to our netballers – another great win in the 
knock-out competition, the girls now move into round 3. 
 

 

Community News 
 

 
 

 

Archaeological dig at Adelaide Gaol  
 

Become an archaeologist these school holidays 
and dig to unearth some of our hidden treasures 
and learn firsthand the history of archaeology at the 
Adelaide Gaol. 
*Suitable for primary school aged children (6-12yo)  

 
Dates available: 

Wednesday 11th July 11am  
Friday 13th July 11am  

Tuesday 17th July 11am  
Thursday 19th July 11am  

What child doesn’t like digging in the sand and 
discovering the treasure buried within? 
Join us as we explore the Archaeology Dig at the 
Adelaide Gaol. Children will learn about how our dig 
site was discovered, what was found and what an 
archaeologist does.  
They will also have the opportunity to dig in a sand 
tray, unearth some of our hidden treasures and talk 
about what they have found. 
After the activity participants can undertake a self-
guided tour of the gaol and learn even more about 
its fascinating history. 
 

To book simply contact Adelaide Gaol on 8231 4062 
or email adelaidegaol@sa.gov.au 

 

*Activity is free upon payment of entry 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

mailto:adelaidegaol@sa.gov.au
https://adelaidegaol.cmail20.com/t/d-l-bttkukk-ykdjdtzhr-r/
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Room 11 Arts : Drama 
So far in drama this year we have done man y fun activities. These include:  
Tableau, Machines, Space Jump and acting out known stories with a twist, eg 
Cinderella as a musical. These ones are my personal favourites. You can customise 
it to be how you like it and they are really fun to do. ð Lilly  

This term in Drama with Mr Mullin s we did many drama games like Space Jump 
and Tableau. Tableau is my favourite - Leon  

     

     

     

     

From the Australian Curriculum Year 6 Explore dramatic action, empathy and space in improvisations, playbuilding and 
scripted drama to develop characters and situations.    Year 7 Combine the elements of drama in devised and scripted 
drama to explore and develop issues, ideas and theme. 

 


